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IN THE BUSH – Evie South 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
WAKEFIELD BUSH RESTORATION SOC (2000) INC 

23 YEARS OLD THIS MONTH 
 

Well not a LOT left to say….Our Society’s Incorporation was officially “stamped” 21st September 2000. 
I do not feel there is much left to add, because all of those 23 years of very hard work, is self-evident. 

Just take a walk around in any of the 3 Scenic Reserves, for whom we have been the “active” guardians; 
The Edward Baigent Memorial Scenic Reserve, The Robson’s Scenic Reserve  

& The Faulkner Bush Scenic Reserve. 
I am so proud of all our members past and present - what a legacy and tribute is owed to each and every one of 

those volunteers – WHAT A TRULY AWESOME & INSPIRING TEAM!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LOVE FOR YOU TO JOIN US - Our maintenance days are always on the 2nd Saturday of each month. 
Do contact me for further information - Kind regards Evie-joy South, Proudly President, The Wakefield Bush 
Restoration Soc (2000) Inc - Phone or Txt 027 907 2879 Landline 03 541 8980 Or Email tuiville@xtra.co.nz 
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WINDOW ON WAKEFIELD

How it works…
Window on Wakefield is produced and published by Waimea South Community 
Facility Charitable Trust.  All businesses advertising in this publication incur a cost for the 
advertising space allocated, depending on the size and location of the advertisement.  
The funds raised from this advertising are used to cover the costs of printing Window on 
Wakefield.  No parties are paid for the time involved with editing, coordinating and 
publishing this paper.  It is the intention that if surplus funds are raised from advertising, that 
these will be held to be used for other community projects.  The bank reconciliations and 
financial reports related to this account will be made available to any person who wishes 
to view them.  

Content…
Window on Wakefield is a community newspaper, and as such, we look forward to having 
articles and content contributed by our community.  If you wish to submit a one off article, 
or suggest some regular content, please make contact with Sonia on 541 9005 or email 
windowonwakefield@gmail.com and read the Terms and Conditions below. 

We try to ensure information published is truthful and accurate, but do not check the facts 
of the articles and therefore cannot attest to their validity.  While all reasonable care is 
exercised, we do not accept liability for any loss whatsoever incurred through our errors, 
acts or omissions in relation to the content of an article, or for any consequences of readers 
relying on the information published.  Opinions expressed by contributors do not necessarily 
represent the views of the Waimea South Community Facility Charitable Trust, nor are they 
necessarily endorsed by the Editor or Publisher.

Advertising…
If your business wishes to advertise in Window on Wakefield, please make contact with 
Genie on 027 306 4237 or email info@promoteyou.co.nz and a rate card will be sent.

TERMS AND CONDITIONS REGARDING PUBLISHING OF CONTENT

a.  All articles and other content submitted for publishing must disclose the author’s name or 
     where the article/content is contributed by a community group, then that community group’s  
     name.

b.  All images should be provided to us in a high quality PDF format.  We take no responsibility
     for the quality of reproduction for images that are not supplied to us in this format.

c.  If you wish to make changes to an article or content already submitted, please ensure 
     these are communicated to us before the relevant deadline date.

d.  When you submit an article or other content for publishing you:
     ● agree that the submitted material and/or images can be reproduced by the Editor or 
        Publisher at any time without your prior approval
     ● agree that all photographs submitted for publishing are provided free of charge, and 
        the approval to print has been obtained from any persons shown in the photo - this is 
        the responsibility of the person submitting the photo
     ● acknowledge that all material is held by us at your risk and is not insured by us.  
        Material will only be returned on request and may otherwise be destroyed by us
    ● warrant and undertake that no statement, image, representation or information 
       contained in your supplied article or content:
	 * is or is likely to be misleading or deceptive;
	 * is at all defamatory, in breach of copyright, trademark or other intellectual or 
                 industrial property right; 
	 * is otherwise in breach of the Copyright Act 1994, Defamation Act 1992, or any 
                 provision of any Statute, Regulation or rule of law.

e.  We reserve the right to decline the publication of any article or any content whatsoever 
     on any grounds that we in our absolute discretion see fit.

NEXT EDITION
We do out best to have it out the first full week of each month
All Advertising to be submitted by the 20th of the Month prior
All Content to be submitted by the 23rd of the Month prior
For Advertising please contact Promote You 027 306 4237

For Content please contact All Accounts Matter Ltd 541 9005 or 03 541 9055 if calling from a cellphone

Jill O’Brien
R D 1 Wakefield

Rural Mail Contractor
FOR ALL YOUR 
MAIL NEEDS

Stamps, Parcels, Freight
Phone 541 8963

Mobile 027 324 2126

Don’t Despair!

Did Your Business

Miss Out This Time 

We have saved

a spot for the next

publication 

Just for your business

Give us a call
027 306 4237

or
Email

info@wakefieldprint.co.nz
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566 Church Valley Road, Wakefield Ph: 5419093    Mon - Fri 7.30am - 5pm

WAKEFIELDQUARRY
Drainage metal  :  Hard fill  :  Basecourse 70mm  :  Topcourse 40mm & 20mm

Landscape rock  :  Lime
Sorry no more trailers or utes may be loaded because of the safety risk.  

We do have a 2.5t tiptruck available.

Top of the South Dark Sky Committee
     by Ralph Bradley, Committee Chair

Residents of Wakefield and the rural area will be interested in the following presentation to the TDC full Council Meeting on July 20th at 
09:30am. I was speaking on behalf of the Top of the south Dark Sky Committee:

"When the International Dark sky Park was established at the Wai-iti in July 2020 it was on the basis of a Memorandum of Understanding 
with the Tasman District Council (TDC) and the Top of the South Dark Sky Committee, and shown community support.  The MOU was 
signed by Council in June 2019  and would fully come into force on ratification of the Park. That Ratification happened 3rd of July 2020. 
The council agreed to recognise the designation over the reserve and include in the management plan, policies that would protect the 
dark sky status.

The Dark sky committee agreed to maintain a measurement programme to follow the evolution of light pollution in the area and assert 
that the night sky quality is not degrading.   In the 2022 report submitted to the International Dark Sky Association in January 2023, the 
Committee recorded a rise in light pollution for the first time in the six year measuring programme. Light pollution had risen from a steady 
21.52 to 21.47 for the 2022 year. While a small drop it is a significant percentage of growing light pollution at the park.  

The area of greatest concern is this years readings to date are indicating a much larger drop to around 21.00- 21.10  and sometimes 
lower. The drop in reading by .5 that we are now looking at this year is 1.5 time lighter than in 2020, an increase of 150% in just three 
years. If this trend continues the park will lose its Dark Sky status in the next few years.  That would be a catastrophic failure.

We are yet to establish the source of the growing light pollution but we assume it is the community growth in Berryfields, the industrial 
area and Richmond south, Brightwater and Wakefield. And the use of 4000k LED’s in growing street lighting. 

We are calling on the Council to urgently remedy this situation by the following:
1. To help us identify and remedy any and all sources of this growing light pollution in the area. 
2. To introduce urgently the management plan to protect the park as agreed.
3. Retro fitting fully shielded 2200k Amber Phosphors LEDs that are night friendly lighting in areas mentioned. 
4. If you can give us any guidance, help or support it would be appreciated.  
5. We are aware of the lighting report done for Council by Rueben Peterson, on Light.  It would be very helpful if those recommendation 
could now be implemented urgently to protect our night skies.   This is happening so quickly that if it is not mitigated now the Dark Sky 
Park will be lost. Please help us with this urgent and quickly growing problem in any other way you are able.  Thank you.", 

While this report was made to council, it is of interest to all the community in and around Wakefield and further north. Lights 25km away 
affect the quality on the natural night sky above you.

To help us preserve the Park, and its international reputation:
•  Think carefully if your outside lights, spotlights, yard lights are necessary.
•  If so, then please use as little light as possible to do the job. 
•  Choose any soft or amber coloured light.
•  Fully shield the light so all light is directed down.
•  Switch the light off or use a timer so they are only on when needed.
•  To use light for art or for aesthetic reasons is only adding to light pollution.
•  If you go outside on a clear night and can’t see the milky way from your place you have a light pollution problem. 

Join the dark sky movement, switch off the lights and look up and enjoy the amazing view.   
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Wakefield Health Centre

Phone 541 8911
12 Edward St  Wakefield

 

 

Surgery hours:
Monday to Friday  8.30am – 5:30pm
Wednesday  8.30am – 7pm

Health Centre
Next on the Wakefield Health Centre calendar is our next Tapawera Community Haurora Day!  November 26th 10-2pm!  

Contact Cherie Tirikatene or Kim Hurlow for more information - cherie.tirikatene@seedglobal.org or drkhurlow@gmail.com

Also, if anyone has any equipment belonging to the Wakefield Health Centre that is not longer required, please return asap as we may 
have other patients waiting.

Meals made by the community  
for the community. 

We all go through times in our life when putting dinner on 
the table just seems too hard!

Could be you know of someone struggling and want to help 
them out. Maybe you are not sure who to ask for help?

The Big Bake Up is a local, Wakefield based, not for profit 
organisation established in 2021. 

We can provide a cooked meal in a time of need.

 We have frozen meals available in various locations or you 
are welcome to contact us directly.

www.thebigbakeup.com

thebigbakeup@gmail.com  | 0272099309

follow us on facebook and instagram... .

Television - Aerials and
Installation

Telephone, Internet 
Problems and Installation

tasmancomtech.co.nz
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Escape Room Fun
Have you tried out the new experience in Richmond Xscape Space?
Xscape Space is owned and run by our local printers Genie & Lindsay who 
happen to print the Window on Wakefield each month. Their new business 
Xscape Space has been running in Lower Queen Street Richmond for 18 
months, providing families, businesses, clubs and groups with an exciting new 
experience.

What is an escape room you may ask, well in short you are put into a themed 
room and have to solve puzzles and clues to get to the end goal, maybe you 
have to steal a diamond, break out of prison, stop Wellington from being blown 
up or simply figure out who murdered Toby.

They also have two brand new Outdoor experiences where you get to go for 
a walk, enjoy the sunshine and follow GPS locations to solve tablet or action 
pack clues.

Test your brain, have a good laugh and discover a whole new side of your 
friends, family and workmates!

Xscape Space is the premier provider of seven different indoor escape room 
games and two outdoor experiences.

Your team will have one hour to complete their indoor mission or two hours to 
finish their outdoor one.

Your team will experience new and unique challenges.  Their skills will be 
tested and developed like never before as they work together to uncover 
hidden clues and solve puzzles.

Creativity and openness are essential.

Xscape Space caters for large groups too, if your wanting to try something 
different for your next work function get in touch with Genie or Lindsay and see 
how they can help make your next function a fantastic experience.

With the school holidays fast approaching this is a cool idea to 
get your children off their devices and trying something different, 
challenging their minds and having fun with friends or family.

For more information check out their website
www.xscapespace.co.nz or give 
Genie or Lindsay a call on 021 972 221 

SCAPE
SPACE

Nelson’s Premier Escape Rooms
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Dellclous local honey 
Mountain Valley Honey brings you award winning honeys, harvested from the beautiful 

Marlborough Sounds and stunning remote areas of the top of the South Island. 

Our bees forage our region to bring you Manuka, Native Bush, Autumn Gold, Kamahi, Beech 
Honeydew, Raia, Kanuka and Clover honey. 

All our honeys are hand packed, with minimal processing from hive to honeypot, locking in 
flavour for you to enjoy. 

Exquisite honeys to enchant your taste buds. 
Visit us evey Saturday at the Nelson Market. 

Facebook: Mountain Valley Honey lnstagram: mountainvalleyhoney 

2020/2021
Certi�ed
Consultant

5

BRAND MARK

We have three colour versions of the 
brand available for you to use.

Choose whichever version suits  
your requirements.

Use the logo in its entirety.  
The CA mark should only be  
used in conjunction with the words 
Chartered Accountants Australia  
and New Zealand. 

COLOUR VARIATIONS

The Chartered Accountants Australia 
and New Zealand logo can be used in 
three di�erent colour combinations or  
in 80% black (grey) or reverse (white). 

MONOTONE (80% BLACK or REVERSE)

The 80% black (grey) or reverse logo 
should be used where colour is not 
possible or where a more formal tone  
is required.

The reverse logo may be used on solid 
colour backgrounds where required.

     by Yo Tye

On 25th July a group of Historical Society members were welcomed onto the premises of Stonehurst Farm in Haycock Road, Hope, by 
Xavier Birch, a son-in-law of the Max Family who have owned Stonehurst Farm since about the time of the marriage of Albert Edward Max 
and Clara Stanfield Haycock in 1905.

Xavier is a Leather Craftsman and his workshop is situated in the loft above the original stables that were built in the 1860’s. Xavier is 
passionate about history and traditional methods and was proud to inform us that his children are the seventh generation of the Max 
family to have lived on Stonehurst Farm, as his wife Chloe is the daughter of the current owners Laurence and Suzanne Max.

Xavier explained that his interest in leathercraft began when, as a young man, he took up Falconry as a sport in both Australia and England 
and upon his return to New Zealand, as the Manager of the Falcon Breeding and Falconry Centre in Marlborough, where New Zealand’s 
native falcon, known as Karearea, are used to control pests in Marlborough’s vineyards.

Whether it be for work or sport, each falcon is required to be fitted with a specially crafted leather hood which is made from very soft leather 
and are designed to be removed with one hand and one’s teeth whilst the falcon is perched on the other gloved hand. The craftsmanship 
required to make these hoods is an artwork and from these humble beginnings, Xavier has developed a leather workshop that produces a 
wide range of leather goods, such as belts and bags and much more, to a very high standard. He makes goods to order as well as selling 
them at the Nelson Markets.

The workshop itself is a neat display of rolls of leather, mostly sourced within New Zealand, and rows of old specialist tools as well as heavy 
duty sewing machines, one treadle machine being 122 years old. The machines are Singers and an Adler, which is a German brand. 

The tools and machines have been purchased or donated over a period of time and Xavier uses them all just as the Master Craftsmen from 
times gone by have done and he is one of only a few leather craftsman still operating in New Zealand.

A trip to these unique premises is like taking a trip back in time and leaves one with a deep sense of nostalgia for the past as well as 
admiration that these skills from a bygone era have not been forgotten.

Thank you Xavier for allowing us a glimpse into your special world.

Waimea South Historical Society
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Live Well Stay Well
     by Yo Tye

Amy Paterson - Career Firefighter in Nelson and Volunteer Firefighter in Wakefield: Talk about her experiences

On Tuesday 22nd of August a group of twelve members of the ‘Live Well Stay Well’ group were mesmerised with a presentation from Amy 
Paterson, a career firefighter from the Nelson Fire Station as well as a volunteer with the Wakefield Brigade.  Amy was accompanied by 
her four month old son Angus and while his mum talked he was attended to by several volunteer Nanas.  Amy grew up in Greymouth on 
the West Coast and then began her working life as an Outdoor Instructor at the Boyle River Outdoor Education Centre in the Lewis Pass 
region. Following this she travelled to the USA for kayaking and rafting experience. 

Upon returning to New Zealand she trained to be a Primary School Teacher and taught at Amuri Area School then Brunner Papanui 
School in Dobson near Greymouth. While there she was asked if she would consider joining the Dobson Volunteer Fire Brigade. They 
not only dealt with fire brigade duties but also competed in ‘inter-fire brigade’ competitions, the physical nature of which appealed to Amy. 
She enjoyed it so much that in 2018 she decided to apply to become a career firefighter. After moving to Wakefield she also became a 
Wakefield Volunteer Fire Fighter.

After filing an application the applicant is asked to provide examples of life experiences where they have had to deal with stressful situations. 
They are then given an ‘on-line’ Logic Test followed by a physical test, including dealing with a ‘black-out’ situation, in either Wellington or 
Christchurch. This is followed by a thirty minute exam and a ‘PAC’ day concentrating on team building and communication. 

Successful applicants attend a twelve week course in Rotorua as part of a 24 person group from throughout New Zealand. As well as 
hands-on training, they must take weekly exams. Firefighting skills are taught as well as learning about fire behaviour. It takes two more 
years of study and experience before an officer can be called a Senior Fire Fighter.

Nelson is the only fire station in the Top of the South that employs career firefighters. All other stations are manned by volunteers only.   
Volunteers are also required to attend a seven day training course and must attend weekly practices and pass regular exams.  Some 
stations are also trained as First Responders and although Wakefield fits into this category, Nelson does not as their premises are next 
door to the St John’s Ambulance Nelson base.

The Nelson Station operates four watches with 10 people in each watch with a combination of night and day shifts. When on night shifts 
they can sleep between calls and each has their own room.  During day shifts they continue with study, training, maintenance and gear 
checking, home and fire safety visits and school visits. Fire fighters operate in teams of two and there are 10 women based in Nelson 
who are on an equal footing with the men. The first professional woman in New Zealand was in 1981.

A volunteer brigade cannot leave the station to attend a call unless there is an Officer as well as a trained Driver for the Fire Engine. Retired 
volunteers often provide a crucial support role and will make sure the station is secured after it has left to attend a call and will often deliver 
refreshments if the crew are away for a period of time.  Amy was thanked on behalf of the Live Well Stay Well Group for her very interesting, 
professional and informative presentation.

--------------------------------------------------------------------

by Sonja Lamers

Upcoming meetings:
Tues 12 Sept 2023: coffee meeting at The Villa in 
Wakefield, 9.45am onwards with optional ride into 
Nelson on e-bus at 10.57am

Tues 26 Sept 9.45am: Megan Riddell, Homeshare Coordinator: speaking on Homeshare For Her- helping local women in the 
current housing shortage. Venue: Wakefield Fire Brigde, Pigeon Valley Road, Wakefield

Tues 10 Oct 2023:  coffee meeting at the Villa in Wakefield, 9.45am onwards

Live Well Stay Well is a local health and social group that meets twice a month in Wakefield. Our goal is to keep well and healthy, 
by encouraging good health practices and exercise, but also by having a positive social connection with others in our community. 

Maybe you are new to the area, or feeling a little isolated, and would like to meet and get to know others who live locally, within a friendly 
environment. Or would you like to learn more about our community?  Then our group could be for you.

Our group meets twice a month in Wakefield, mostly on a Tuesday morning from 9.45am to 11am. One Tuesday we will meet in a local 
café for a coffee and chat, and the other Tuesday we have a guest speaker focussing on health knowledge or who can help us understand 
and learn more about our community. This could also be a visit to a local business of interest. We aim to arrange a varied and interesting 
programme.

The group is run on an informal basis and there is no joining fee. However when we have a guest speaker we do ask for a $2 gold 
coin donation to help us cover the hire of the hall facilities and tea and coffee.  We advertise our programme in “Window on Wakefield", 
your local news magazine, plus on the Community noticeboards in Wakefield. We also communicate what is happening each month by 
an email group.

You are very welcome to join us. We would love to meet you! If you would like to be on email list, please contact one of the convenors:
Sandra 027 609 9202, Sonja 027 374 0500 and Christine 027 677 0080.
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DIGGERS & TRUCK WORK

541 9626 or 0274 440 441

CONTRACTING LTD

• Landscaping  - Topsoil Screening
• Root Raking  -  Site Clearing
• Driveways  -  Gravel Supplies
• Trenching  -  Posthole Boring

craigandcath@xtra.co.nz

contact MORTEN for a free quote 
Ph: 021 206 9914 or 541 86 85 

email: mortenlausen@gmail.com
www.nelsonlandscaping.co.nz

www.facebook.com/supergreencare/

*Arborist work
*Tree felling
*Hedge trimming
*Tree stump removal
*Wood chipping
*Planting and re vegetation projects
*And much more green care
  of your property

This is done by a trained arborist
and nurseryman with many years
of experience in plant production

and the landscape business
Full insurance cover while all work is being done

Spring Grove

Ph 541 8444
Fax 541 8445

Main Rd North, Wakefield
springgrove@xtra.co.nz

Fuel Available 24/7
Outdoor Payment Terminal

Available with all eftpos,
z card, major credit cards

Check our board – no voucher or card required, no minimum spend to receive the price advertised.

Every time you fuel up 1 cent for every 2 litres purchased goes
back to the school by way of a Southfuels Donation

Have an idea 
for an article or 

something you have 
written that you 

would like to 
submit?

Email us at 
windowonwakefield@

gmail.com 
or ring 541 9005

SCAPE
SPACE

Nelson’s Premier Escape Rooms
Book Online
www.xscapespace.co.nz
or call 021 972 221

SOLVE CLUES & PUZZLES

TO XSCAPE THE GAME!

SEVEN THEMED ROOMS

& TWO EXCITING

OUTDOOR EXPERIENCES

CAN YOU
XSCAPE?
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    by Julian Eggers, Chairperson, Wakefield Community Council

Its been great winter golfing conditions at Totaradale Golf Club this past month with lovely fine days to get out onto our beautiful course.
Green fees players have picked up on this and are making the most of the daylight hours to make some time to get outdoors and play nine 
holes. Sometimes we don’t play as well as we imagine we will however a walk in the fresh air is great for the soul. If you are venturing out 
for a round it may pay to check the website to check that the course is open for casual play. 
 
The members are currently playing the club championships which commenced in August for both 18 and 9 hole players. This is one of 
the main individual events of the year where players are graded to compete in match play games against their peers for bragging rights 
and an entry to regional champion of champions events later in the year. We expect the course to be full on club day Saturdays from 12 
noon to 4pm and Friday mornings 10-12 am. 
 
With plenty of activities happening at the club there is a Part time Job opportunity available for a Clubhouse Front of House person. It’s a 
great role for an outgoing all rounder to run the day to day duties at the clubhouse on rostered days of the week. Contact the clubhouse 
or Gordy Thomas ph 0274 348 362 for more details, we’d love to hear from you.
 
Upcoming Events
Twilight Golf 

Gather your mates for some fun mid-week team competition golf that runs through Summer. Registrations are open now for 5 
member teams (best 3 scores count) to play 9 holes each Wednesday evening commencing 4th October. The bar will be open 
and meals available. Individual prizes are also awarded each night. Register quickly to be in!
 
She Loves Golf sessions are on alternate Sundays 1-3pm for women who would like to give golf a go or improve their skills in a relaxed 
team environment with others also starting out. The next Sunday session at Totaradale is on Sunday 3rd September. Eve Clarke from NZ 
golf leads the sessions with handy hints and tips to improve your play. Turn up and play for $5 a session.
 
Futures Sessions for Kids 5-15 years old are on Fridays after School 3.45 to 5pm for our future golfers to play in a relaxed no rules 
team environment. All gear provided for turn up and play $5 a session with Eve Clarke from NZ golf. Weekly sessions run through 
Friday afternoons September  1st, 8th and 15th.
 
Contact details for the club are;
Ph: 03 541 8030
Email: totaradalegc@gmail.com
Website: www.totaradalegolf.co.nz
 
Photo:  Winning Totaradale team from the ladies 18 hole district open 
day. From left Pip Edwards, Carmen Cartwright, Simon Winter 
(Tasman Golf Development Manager), Raelene Bowler and Sali Mann

Totaradale Golf Club

Can we celebrate your special event  
or help remember 

someone dear to you?

Please send your obituaries, 
birth announcements, wedding stories, 

other important notices to us at 

windowonwakefield@gmail.com 
or ring 541 9005
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Faulkner Bush Play Area

CUSTOM DESIGN & BUILD CHAIRS, SOFAS, OTTOMANS
RECOVERY & REPAIR

Craig 022 351 5989     Cherie 022 352 5991

027 299 0342
www.smokenandspits.com

Dry Hire Spits, Meat Supplies and Catering 

Ph 541 8312

  by Julian Eggers

During the July meeting with TDC, the Wakefield Community Council Management Committee was given an overview of possible play 
equipment and changes to parking in Faulkners Bush Reserve. Council members were asked to consider to take a long-term holistic 
approach to planning, keeping in mind the future Community Hub project planned for across the road. There was a general consensus 
that there should still be some play equipment in Faulkners Bush even if a large play structure will be built near the Hub in the future. 

Wakefield as a Destination
The Wakey-Bakey is a Top of the South Tikitour essential. Every summer Faulkners Bush sees people from all over the world stop for 
a rest and a pie. With gorgeous and accessible bush walks, a flying fox, and room for larger vehicles, our little slice of paradise offers 
so much already.. but what if instead of being just the best rest stop, we also become a destination? 

We have the potential to create a play area that compliments our bush, our village, and our local history. It doesn't need to be flash, 
it just needs to have heart and I feel like the community here has so much of that to offer. Our goal is to involve the community and 
local businesses in the process and really come together as a community to make this project happen. Think timber, boulders, grassy 
mounds with slides, and tunnels. A woods-y park fitting for our beautiful bush. 

We are discussing moving the current playground closer to the pavilion. We would like to hear how changes will affect how you use this 
space and ways we can make this work for all of us. We're still setting up a way to best engage the community but you'll be hearing more 
from us shortly.
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SIMON & ARRON WHITTAKER
        027 541 8507 OR 027 541 8509
     info@thetinyhousecompany.co.nz

           thetinyhousecompany.co.nz

QUALITY AT A PRICE YOU CAN AFFORD

Pigeon Valley Wakefield

MOTUEKA  
400D High St
03 528 8459

MAPUA 
69 Aranui Rd
03 540 2329 

RICHMOND 
79 Gladstone Rd
03 544 5566 

Our committed veterinary team 
pride themselves on delivering 

optimal care with personal service.
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vetlife.co.nz

Complete care 
for your animals

Contact us for: Vaccinations • Health checks  
• Premium food • Health plans for farm/

production animals & more…

Wakefield Plumbing & Gas Fitting
With over 30 years’ experience.

For all your Plumbing & Gas Fitting needs 
including repairs & maintenance. 

Califont & water cylinder installs & replacement.

Ph Les 0220787322
www.wakefieldplumbing.co.nz

• All building projects undertaken
  from large to small 
• Licensed Building Practitioner 
   and Trade Certificate Qualified
• Over 35yrs experience
• Site/Project management

ROWAN READER
ph 021 154 6040

E: redwoodbuildingservicesltd@gmail.com

FOR A PROFESSIONAL, DEDICATED BUILDING SERVICE
“FROM BEGINNING TO END”

WE ARE A REPUTABLE AND PROUD FAMILY OWNED
AND OPERATED BUILDING COMPANY
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eBus Service Now Running
   by Julian Eggers

The fastest and cheapest way to travel is using a 
Bee Card. You can get one at the Four Squares 
in Wakefield and Māpua. They’re also available 
at our Richmond Service Centre and Richmond 
and Motueka libraries, where if you qualify, you 
can load concessions onto your Bee Card which 
makes travelling easier and cheaper.

The Wakefield Express Service runs six times a 
day on weekdays to Nelson City departing from 
outside the Village Hall at 7.04 am, 8.57 am, 10.57 
am, 12.57 pm, 2.57 pm, and 4.40 pm. The return 
journeys leave the Nelson City interchange at 
7.58 am, 9.57 am, 11.57 am, 1.57 pm, 3.57 pm 
and 5.25 pm.

Printed timetables are available from our service 
centres and libraries, and there is live tracking of 
buses and full timetables online at ebus.nz.  

There will be a new low $2 flat fare within the same 
zone (on Bee Card). You can still pay with cash, 
but your Bee Card will make it cheaper. Children 
under 13 will travel for free, and people under 25 
for half-price.

If you get your next bus within one hour, you will 
also get a free transfer. Just tap your Bee Card as 
normal, and the system will take care of things.

So, if you need to get from Richmond to the airport, 
even though you need to switch buses, this will still 
only cost you $2.

Holders of Super Gold Cards can travel free with 
their Bee Card on all off-peak bus services (services 
running between 9.00 am and 3.00 pm and after 
6.30 pm weekdays, and all weekend services).

Community Services Card holders can also get 
a 50% discount by using their Bee Card with 
Community Connect concession loaded.

JASON PRELLER  A.N.C.H

021 167 3803    
kernow4construction@gmail.com
Visit Website: kernowdesign.nz

Don’t just build  
Create!

From Concept to Completion.
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Town and Country Vet
   by Brenda Halliwell, Vet

Wow we’re back into lambing and calving already – 
where has the year gone?!  

So here are some tips on calf and lamb rearing…

Calves
The majority of death and disease occurs in the first 
few weeks of life.  The key to successful calf rearing 
is good hygiene.

-  Make sure the calf pen/shed is freshly cleaned and 
sanitized before putting any calves in it. Many microbes 
that cause disease can stay in the environment for a 
long time so make sure they are cleaned away before 
calves are exposed.  Get rid of old hay, bedding and 
spray with an effective sanitizer that is safe for calves 
and people. Continue to spray weekly. 

-  If you breed your own calves, make sure you 
spray the navel with 10% iodine as soon as 
possible after birth.  And colostrum is extremely important – if a calf has not had a good feed from mum, then it should 
be given two litres of colostrum in the first 12-24 hours - the earlier the better.  Freeze-dried colostrum is available if you 
can’t get it from a cow. If you have bought calves, it will be too late for colostrum but still check the navel to make sure it 
is clean and dry.

-  Provide clean, fresh water at all times.  And keep any calf feeding equipment clean and hygienic with regular hot washes.

-  Make sure there’s enough space for calves to spread out – at least 1.5m square each.  This helps to reduce chance of sickness and 
spread of disease.  

-  Make sure the shed/pen is ventilated but not draughty.  Lots of hay makes great warm bedding and jackets are great for keeping calves 
warm.

-  Wearing gloves and disinfecting boots before entering and after leaving the calf pen can help to keep calves disease-free.

-  Scours – most often milk/feeding related eg overfeeding, feeding too 
fast (check teat speed – milk should drip when a bottle is held upside 
down), new type of milk, different concentration, temperature.  Scours 
can also be caused by infection – often viral.  Scouring calves die 
of dehydration and lack of energy.  Electrolytes alone will cure 95% 
of scouring. We usually alternate electrolyte drinks with milk feeds so 
calories are still going in.

-  If you have really sick calves, high temperatures, blood in faeces or 
other symptoms such as head tilts, swollen joints, breathing problems, 
conjunctivitis, call us for advice or a visit.

Lambs
The same general rules apply for lambs:

-  Colostrum is very important, ideally within 12 hours of birth.  Freeze-
dried colostrum powder can be used.  Lamb revivers or stomach tubes 
can save the life of lambs that are too weak to drink.

-  Spray the navel with 10% iodine as soon as possible after birth.

-  Make sure lambs are warmed up and kept warm.  They will use up all 
their energy trying to warm up. Bring them inside near a fire or heater 
but don’t overheat them.  Lamb jackets are available. It is important 
that lambs are fed before warming them up.

-  Common problems are navel and joint infections and pneumonia.  
Check navel, joints and breathing and rectal temperature regularly.

Phone us for advice if you need help.  

“...for all creatures great & small...”

Ph 541 8974
info@tcvet.co.nz  *  www.tcvet.co.nz

Edward Street, Wakefield

Head office 35 McGlashen Avenue, Richmond

544 1200 24 hours 

HOURS: 
Monday 8.30 – 5.00 with Brenda consulting all day
Tuesday 8.30 – 5.00 with Brenda - morning consults only
Wednesday 8.30 – 12 Nurse only
Thursday  8.30 – 5.00 with Paula – morning consults only
Friday 8.30 – 12.00 Nurse only
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67 Whitby Road, Wakefield 7025
Phone 541 8121    www.wasl.co.nz

Vehicle pulling to 
the left or right

Uneven or rapid 
tyre wear

Poor fuel 
economy

Vibration in the 
steering wheel

Steering wheel is 
crooked 

Unusual tyre noise 
when travelling

SIX SIGNS OF BAD 
WHEEL ALIGNMENT

BENEFITS OF REGULAR 
WHEEL ALIGNMENTS

Has it been a while since 
your last alignment?
Give us a call and we’ll 
make sure you’re good to go.

STARTING 
FROM ONLY

$85

Increased 
fuel 

efficiency

Smoother 
driving

Improved 
vehicle 
safety

Extended 
tyre life

Reduced 
need for 
repairs

Monday 8.30am to 5.30pm - Tuesday 8.30am to 5.30pm - Wednesday 8.30am to 6pm
Thursday 8.30am to 5.30pm - Friday 8.30am to 5.30pm - Saturday 10am to 12pm
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Wakefield Fire Brigade
     by Darren Crawford

Of the fires we attend 80% do not have working smoke alarms or escape plans
Living rurally, we must be more resilient and better prepared as help is usually further away.  Occupants have only three minutes to 
escape a house fire. Homes in the 1950’s took 10-15 minutes to reach fatal temperatures, today it’s 3-5 minutes. 

Creating a 3-step plan to save your life and that of your family is quick and simple to do. A 3-step plan consists of.
1.  Have an initial plan for escaping your house.
2.  Have a second plan in case the first is not possible due to blocked exits or fire preventing your escape (if you have deadlocks, keep 
the key in them at night)
3.  Have a dedicated meeting place (often this can be the letterbox or a neighbour’s house)

You can create an escape plan by visiting wwwescapemyhouse.co.nz. The plan takes only a few minutes to create and is sent to your 
email for printing and displaying in a prominent place. It’s a great idea to have a practice run blindfolded, this helps to understand how 
disorientating black smoke is.

Early warning of a fire is directly related to surviving a fire, working smoke alarms are key. It’s important to consider your hearing, can you 
hear the alarm with your hearing aids removed at night? This is an important question, it’s easy to run your own experiment by removing 
the hearing aids and standing behind a closed door, get someone to activate a smoke alarm in another room and if you can’t hear it, you 
are likely to qualify for a Hearing Assistive Technology alarm system (HAT). HAT systems have pillow shakers and strobe lights to alert 
you to fire and funding is available to supply and install HAT systems, call 0800693473 for an assessment.

As we are still in the clutches of Winter there are some simple steps we can take to prepare ourselves and others to prevent or survive 
a fire.

•  Keep a minimum distance of one metre from a heater. This includes drying clothes, warming, or having a heater too close to curtains 
or furnishings.

•  Keep looking while you’re cooking. 1 in 4 house fires start in the kitchen, typically from unattended cooking.

•  Don’t be an over-plugger. Overloaded power multiplugs and power points can overheat and easily cause a fire.

•  Be careful where you stash your ash. Disposal of fireplace or brazier ash is a common cause of fire, store ash out of the wind, away 
from your house and in a metal container, preferably with a sealed lid. 

•  Get your chimney cleaned. Chimney fires are avoidable, cleaning your chimney each season not only prevents fires, but your fire will 
burn more efficiently and use less wood. Book your sweep before the Winter rush, it’s a good idea for locals to combine and get their 
chimneys swept at the same time to share travel cost especially in remote locations.

•  Turn your electric blanket off before bed.

•  Clean the lint from your dryer every cycle.

I hope you all stay warm and safe this as we push through the last of Winter and please 
don’t think you are an inconvenience by asking us to come a do a FREE Home Fire 
Safety Visit, we love visiting and supporting our community, call 0800693473 to book.

The Wakefield Fire Brigade Team

Calls for July                     Calls for August
Vege Fire – 2                      Motor Vehicle Crash - 2
Structure Fire – 2                Medical - 11
Medical – 4                          Alarm Activation - 2
Vehicle Fire – 1                   Vege Fire - 1
Alarm Activation – 1            Flooding – 1                           

Total Calls for the year = 140
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Wakefield School
Book Week

Book  week was on Friday the 18th. At home we were doing my hair into Princess Leia buns. It took a long time to get them right. When they 
were good we went to school. I was excited to see other kid’s outfits and even meet a girl wearing the same character costume as me and 
I thought that was cool. As I looked around the classroom I saw lots of cool characters. My friend Holly was dressed up as Wednesday and 
Zoey was Dorothy from the Wizard of Oz and they looked so cool. As morning play came it was my time to see other people’s outfits before 
the parade. I saw Elsa, a Stormtrooper and even Little Red Riding Hood and way more. It was going to be the parade soon so we all got 
our things and off we went. We went over to Faulkner Bush and past the 4 Square and I saw my dad. After that we went back to school and 
they announced the winners of book week and I was happy for them. I thought the day was great!
by Isha

Book week was a fun activity that we got to do over one whole week. You could buy books and 
some other stuff in the library. There were a lot of books you could choose from. There were other 
activities in the library too. You got to guess, ‘Who is behind the book?’ Whoever guessed the most 
correct got a prize. There was also an activity where you had to find all the stars, cameras, popcorn 
and sunglasses hidden around the library. The kid who got the closest or the right amount to win a 
prize. There was a ‘Guess the book from the picture’ competition, one for the older kids and one for 
the younger kids. On Friday everyone dressed up to the theme, ‘Book to movie’. People dressed up 
as all sorts of things. Then at 12:00 we went on a parade through Faulkner bush. We all sat on the 
court when we got back. They called out all the winners from all the competitions and they chose 
one person from each class for best dressed. At the end of the day everyone came into the hall for a 
whole school lit quiz. They had spot prizes and some more prizes. It was a very amazing book week.
by Alex

Week Five was Book Week at Wakefield School and there were lots of activities.  Friday was 
the school's dress up day and the theme was a book that has been made into a movie. We 
had a parade around our community with our costumes on.  There was a book fair in our 
school library and you could buy items and books from it.  Also on Friday we had the whole 
school lit quiz. This is where the whole school gathers in the hall and we do a quiz on books.  
On Thursday the Year 5 and 6’s had Bruce’s Big Breakfast. We got sausages and one little sweet thing and Bruce read to us. This book 
week we had pancakes for our little sweet thing. It was delicious!  Thanks to Kathy for organizing this week!
by Billie-May

A few weeks ago we had the Scholastic Book Fair at school. Kathy ran a series of competitions including, Who's Behind the Book and 
Match the Book Characters.  All week, before and after school, there was the opportunity to go and buy books in the library.   On Thursday 
the Year 5 & 6 students got Bruce's Big Breakfast. Bruce's Big Breakfast is when Bruce makes all the Year 5 & 6 students sausages and 
gives a speech. On Friday the whole school got the opportunity to dress up as a favourite book character and after lunch there was a whole 
school book/lit quiz. Also happening during book week, the student librarians reading a book to a younger class.  Book week was awesome 
as always and I can't wait for it to happen again!
by Rylee

Tasman District Library Lit Quiz

On Tuesday the 1st of August we arrived at the Tasman district library in Richmond, dressed up in our costumes from Charlie And The 
Chocolate Factory. I was dressed up as Charlie Bucket, Kadie was dressed up as Violet Beauregarde, Rātā was dressed up as Veruca 
Salt and Evie was Willy Wonka. As we stepped through the doors we could see all our opponents. The team next to our table were 
dressed up as police and the ones in front of us were from Henley School. The first round was on the book Pipi And Pou, our least favorite 
book of the bunch but we still got a great score of 9/10. Now we were worrying because it was going to be a tough round because it was 
on a non-fiction book called Wild Coasts: Aotearoa's marine reserves and that was filled with facts. As we started the round it was going 
pretty easy because we had studied all the right areas of the book and we got the maximum score of 10/10. They announced morning 
tea and said who was currently in third, second and first. In third place was Hope we were second and first was Henley. After we had our 
morning tea they started the third round, the round that we doubled on The Last Fallen Star. The questions were a bit tricky but I thought 
we got most of them right and when they collected our answers. Then it was time for the final round, General Knowledge so it could be 
about any book in the world. Luckily the questions were around our area of expertise so when we held up our answer sheet we were 
pretty confident. As they added up the results we were nervously waiting, then they announced third place which was Hope, then second 
place was Henley and first place was us - Wakefield. We went up to go and get our award plus a Paper Plus 20 dollar gift voucher and 
a free book. 
by Max

Every morning Mila, Rātā, Kadie, Max and I went over to the library to get ready 
for the Tasman Library quiz. The librarians from the Tasman Library sent us 
three books to read: Pipi and Pou and the River Monster, The Last Fallen Star 
and Wild Coast. We all read the books and made up questions about them.  On 
the day we went to the Richmond Library. Our team was dressing up as Charlie 
and the Chocolate Factory. There were four rounds, one for each book and one 
general. We were allowed to double one round so we did The Last Fallen Star 
because it was our favourite and it was the most interesting. We got ten out 
of ten in Wild Coast so we really should have chosen that one.  Halfway the 
librarians said the results so far - Hope was in 3rd, we were in 2nd and Henley 
were in 1st. In the last two rounds we got nine out of ten and eight out of ten. 
Hope came 3rd and when they said Henley got 2nd and finally in first place 
Wakefield. Wow! That moment was the highlight of my week!
by Evie



Window On Wakefield   Issue 127 September 2023                                     Page 17

Wakefield School
At Wakefield School we are halfway through on making a propagation shed, growing native plants, creating a bird cafe with weta hotels 
and lizard lounges and trapping pests to keep the birds and other creatures safe. I'm in the pest trapping group. Here is my draft plan for 
my pest trap, it is 30 centimetres tall and 30 centimeters wide. The traps we are building are mostly for trapping Norway rats (which are 25 
centimetres tall, based on research). We would also like to trap little brushtail possums. We know we have these kinds of pests in our school 
because Kereru juniors have given us data off their ink traps. These are basically an ink pad inside a tunnel and when animals walk on the 
pad it shows their footprints. Then we can see what kind of animal they are.
by Macie

The Netball Tournament

On Tuesday the 15th of August some year 5 and 6 students headed to 
the Saxton Netball Courts to play 3 games of netball. When we arrived 
we put all our bags on the big seats and all of the netball teams had 
to line up in a big line. Then we warmed up for our games. After we 
warmed up all the teams went to the court they were playing on. In my 
team was: Me, Millie, Izzy, Kailey ,Kade, William, Leah and Lily. First we 
versed a Richmond team and I don't think they were scoring but if they 
were I think we would have tied. For our second game we versed a team 
wearing the same uniform but they were a different team and we won. 
For our last game we played Brightwater and I think we won. Then after 
we had a snack we headed back to school. It was home time and that's 
what happened at the netball tournament.
by Indie

On the 15th of August the people who signed up to go to the netball tournament went to the library after we did the roll in class. Then 
Kathy (the librarian) told us the expectations then she read out the transport. I was with one of my friends then when we were there we 
had to find the rest of the Wakefield people. We were in front of court 6. When we had all got settled we waited for the rest of Wakefield 
people to notice where we were and come over. When we were all there one of the coaches called out the roll of people. Everybody was 
here. After that a lady with a microphone told us to gather with the other schools on courts 5,6 and 7 and as we did that she told us in 
our schools to line up on the edge lines. When we were all sorted, which took a while, she told us to do some warm-ups in pairs. After 
we finished she told us to go back to our bags and wait for our coaches to tell us what we would do next. My coach told us to follow her 
to our first court.

The first team we were versing against was Hampden Street School. They beat us by a bit but we didn't give up, we kept going. Then 
after the whole four quarters of the game had finished we went back to our bags and had something to eat and a play before our next 
game.  When the next game warning came we rushed over to the next court and what a coincidence, we were versing Hampden Street 
again but it was a different Hampden Street team. We won against them. We went back to our bags again and had our morning tea eat. 
Then when we had eaten our fill we were able to play until the fifteen minute warning to get to our next court and start our next game.  
That last game was a tough one because the other team’s coach started being a ref which was quite annoying. The last team we versed 
was Henley Street School.   When we had finished all the games, we ate and played a bit then, again, one of the coaches did a roll to 
see that everyone was there. She read out the list of transport. I went with a different one of my friends on the way back. And that is what 
I have to tell you about the netball tournament.
by Mila

The year five & six netball teams, plus some of the year five and six boys that don’t play netball but wanted to participate in this event, went 
along to Saxtons Field netball courts for a netball tournament which was lots of fun.  Altogether there were three teams from Wakefield and 
our three teams played three games each.  My team was called Mangu. The team we versed for the first game of the day was Hampden 
Street School but unfortunately I had to stay on the sidelines for the whole game. The next team we played against was Nelson Christian 
Academy. That game I had to play defence twice and centre once. The last game we played was against Nayland Primary. They were really 
really good. That game I had to play centre, defence and attack which are all of the netball positions for primary school.  he day was really 
fun and all us kids loved it. Thanks to Kathy for getting us to this fun day of sport in the sun and to the coaches who supported us.
by Madison

We had to be at school by at 8 0’clock and we had to leave by 10 past 9.  I went to the library and I took off my fresh kicks. I took a couple 
of steps…OMG  COOOOLD! I sprinted onto the red mat that had been just laid out. I walked on to the warm carpet. There was still some 
time to look around.  The school has a Book Week on so I looked around at all the books then I sat on the soft couch.  When everyone 
arrived, Kathy read out the names of who was in which car. I was so happy; most of my friends were in my car.  Then we left. Yes! I said 
in my head. I got to go in the front. I put on some mean-as music and Mum drove my friends and I to Saxtons Netball area. Everybody 
was pumped!  When we got there the sun blinded me but it was a 
beautiful day.  All right, I said in my head, we have 3 games to do now. 
Do the best you can do.  In the first game we won just like that. Then 
the second game was a close one but we got there just in the nick of 
time. TOOT TOOT goes the ringer a second later.  My team Mangu 
goes back to eat lunch for about an hour with all the other teams then 
we do some shots, my favourite part. Just before I knew it, we were on 
again.  Our last game was SO hard. We lost by far. We gave a quick 
handshake and then we went back to the brown oldish bleachers.  All 
the teams pack their bags and then Amy, Kailey’s mum, read out the 
people in the cars. All the people in my car were still in my car except 
William, who had gone home with his mum.  This was my favourite day 
ever. If I could do it again, I definitely would.
by Zoe



Window On Wakefield   Issue 127 September 2023                                     Page 18

Wakefield School
School Football Games

Wakefield School had been doing some class games in honour of 
the FIFA World Cup. We had two winners. The winners of the Matai 
cup and the Totara cup will not get any prizes except for title soccer 
champs. Our classes each have a different class to support.
Rm 1 USA
Rm 2 Sweden
Rm 3 England
Rm 4 Netherlands
Rm 7 Spain
Rm 8 France (my class)
Rm 11 Norway
Rm 13 Australia
Rm 14 Brazil
Rm 15 Germany
The games were taking place on the backfield and the first game was French 
Toast vs Spain Pains. The game was 2-2 and was really challenging.  The 
soccer games were really fun and everyone was cooperating.
     by Oscar

The school World Cup Football was a game for everyone that was interested. 
Each class had a team that was in the FIFA World Cup. Our team name was 
French Toast.  Each lunch play there would be two games that would be running. 
Room 8, my class, played two games. We tied 2-2 in our first match and I scored 
both goals. I got one goal from the corner but the other team got it in our goal but 
it counted as my goal. Then it was a penalty from a hand and I took it. Boom! I 
shot and it went right through the goalkeeper’s legs. The other team scored some pretty basic goals. 
     by Braxton

Wakefield School was running a football tournament for the women's FIFA World Cup because the world cup was hosted in New Zealand.
My classroom was supporting France. We made posters saying Go France! and Allez le Blues!  At lunch time Wakefield was hosting 
games. My class versed Spain and USA.  The score for my class versus Spain was 1:1 and the score for my class versus USA was 1:0 
to my class.  The mini FIFA World Cup was a success because everyone was happy at the end. So next time Wakefield School might 
do it again. 
     by Liam

The big game is the French Toast vs Spain. We all run onto the field. Our ref is Ollie. We all position up. The whistle blows. We run up. 
We are 10 minutes in and Spain scores. We were all so nervous. We were so close to scoring but Spain stole the ball and passed it to 
Mila and Mila accidentally kicked into our goal. We all ran back to halfway and Cole got the ball. He ran from halfway and kicked and he 
scored.  We went back to halfway and it was 15 minutes of battling.  Braxton shoots and a defender hands it and it is a penalty kick. An 
open goal. We are all counting on Braxton. With 30 seconds left Ollie blows the whistle. Braxton shoots and he gets it straight through 
the legs!  We were all so happy! 5 4 3 2 1 and the whistle.  We tied. We were so lucky. 
    by Cooper

The big game - French Toast vs Sweden. Our ref was Kurt. We all went into positions and then the ref blew the whistle. We started.  We 
passed around the ball then I kicked it up the field and someone scored then subs came on. French Toast got in but it went out. It was 
Sweden's ball. They threw it but French Toast got it. They tried to shoot but they missed. Then subs came on.

It was a goal kick for Sweden. The goalkeeper passed to his teammate and he ran down the field. Then I got the ball. I got up close to 
the goal and shot it. I scored. It was Sweden's ball. They passed to their teammate and they ran down the field super fast. They shot and 
missed. It was French Toast’s ball. The goalkeeper passed to his teammate and they ran and passed then they passed to me. I got the 
ball and I went to the side of the field and passed to my teammate and he scored. Then subs came on.

It was Sweden's ball. They passed. They went to the side of the field and it went out. It was French Toast’s ball. They threw but Sweden 
got the ball. They shot so far away but the goalkeeper saved it. The goalkeeper rolled the ball to his teammate. They ran up the field 
passing. Someone shot the ball and missed. It was Sweden's ball. The goalkeeper kicked it down the field and Sweden got the ball and 
they were so close by scoring but they missed. Then the whistle blew.  French Toast won by four and Sweden lost.
     by Harley

We were celebrating the Football Ferns at Wakefield School and all of us were so excited about it.  Room 8 were going for France but 
we lost to Australia but they tried their best.  At school we were playing soccer on the back field and I did not want to play at first but I 
had tried it at sport time and I kind of liked it. Then I was in the tournament and I liked it!  All of my friends were in it and I was excited.
     by Scarlett

At Wakefield School this year to celebrate the FIFA women's World Cup Kathy, our amazing librarian, assigned every class with a team. For 
example my class, Room 8, was assigned France and so that very day Ms G told us we could miss our Practice Time to make posters, so we 
did.  We were allowed to work by ourselves or in twos, threes or fours.  I worked in a three with my best friends Adelaide and Meghan. We wrote 
Allez the Bleus!!! which is French for Go the Blues!!!  We put the French flag behind our posters.  Every week we also had a soccer game. This 
was held by Kathy and the sports committee between different classes. Kathy would put in the notice which classes were playing at what times 
and dates and then at lunch we played the football games and we had refs we had red card all the usual stuff. We had girl and boy teams and 
mixed teams 
     by Indi
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Bayleys provide competitive fee and marketing packages customized to your requirements.
We have more than 30 professional salespeople who will promote your property. 

That’s one way we can create more buyer inspections than any other agency.

Call Today!

MAXIMISE YOUR SEASONAL 
ADVANTAGE WITH US 

READY WHEN
YOU ARE.

FOR SALE

Lydia Heyward
027 432 8532
lydia.heyward@bayleys.co.nz

Jilly Perry
022 193 9441

jilly.perry@bayleys.co.nz

Real Estate Is Our Business
Vining Realty Group Ltd, Bayleys, Licensed under the REA Act 2008

FOR SALEFOR SALE

COMMUNITY WIDE
GARAGE SALE

When:

Where:

What:

How:

14th October 2023
8am - 12pm

Wakefield & Brightwater Streets

Multiple Garage Sales
all happening at the same time

Contact Jilly Perry to register 
your interest
M: 022 193 9441 
E:  jilly.perry@bayleys.co.nz
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Homes for Wakefield
     by Sonja Lamers

(Subcommittee of Wakefield Community Council)
Homes for Wakefield (H4W) committee members were surprised to find out on 23rd August that there was a proposal before 
the Tasman District Council’s Strategy and Policy Committee meeting to be held on 24th August which could directly impact 
Wakefield’s future housing development, in terms of housing density, infrastructure and timeframes for development, through 
the Future Development Strategy.

Our committee is disappointed at the TDC’s lack of communication with either Homes for Wakefield or the Wakefield Community Council.  
We made a submission to the TDC on the proposal in October last year and have been actively keeping in touch with Council to find out 
when we can have a date to speak to our submission, but were given no opportunity.

Following our discovery, Sonja Lamers (on behalf of H4W) was able to make a presentation to the 24th August meeting asking the 
Strategy and Policy Committee to defer approval of the proposal until their following meeting on 5 October.  Committee members 
acknowledged the Council’s failure to communicate fairly and they approved our request.   Several councillors spoke supportively of 
the need for genuine community engagement prior to making decisions such as these which impact strongly on communities.

H4W’s questions and concerns around the proposed change to the Future development Plan are: 
•  Lack of communication from Council staff
•  Lost opportunities for requiring developers to create medium density housing on future housing development in Wakefield, such as the 
Pitfure Road development
•  The TDC deferring improvement in infrastructure necessary to support medium density housing in future housing developments
•  Does the TDC want to create a wider zone change in Wakefield (not just for the Pitfure development) and what would that mean for 
our village?

We would like the TDC planners to explain in layman’s terms what the proposal to withdraw the plan means for current and future 
housing development plans in our village.

Our 2020 H4W survey showed that there is a growing desire amongst Wakefield residents, especially older people, for smaller homes, 
and that medium density housing would enable this. We are concerned that the proposal currently before the  TDC’s Strategy and 
Policy committee will remove that opportunity and seriously 
disadvantage our community’s future housing options.

TDC staff have scheduled a public consultation session 
on this matter, which will take place during a meeting 
of Wakefield Community Council on a date yet to be 
determined in September 2023.

Homes for Wakefield members urge you to attend the 
meeting and have a voice in this important matter for our 
community.

If you would like more information:

1.  Agenda of 24 August 2023 
(go to https://www.tasman.govt.nz/my council/meetings/
meetings-calendar/ and click through to 6. Withdrawal 
proposed plan change 76 –Wakefield).

2.  You can check Sonja’s presentation at the TDC Meeting 
online via YouTube: Tasman District Council - Strategy and 
Policy Committee August 24. 

This was followed by a presentation from Anna McKenzie, 
Principal Planner.

Sonja’s short presentation starts at 21.09 minutes into the video 
with the discussion starting at 31.43 minutes.

For any queries please contact Richard Martin, Tony Aldridge, 
Sylvia Huxtable or Sonja Lamers by email on: 
homesforwakefield@gmail.com
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Wakefield Playcentre
     by Charlotte Thynne

Thank you 4 Square! We are so lucky to live in this community! 
For many years Wakefield Playcentre has had a mini fridge 
that could only fit a bottle of milk, and an old oven that didn’t 
behave as an oven should. Wakefield 4 Square has very 
generously donated us a brand new fridge and brand new 
oven and we couldn’t be more appreciative. 

Playcentre’s are registered charities run by volunteers so support 
like this means so much. This is also wonderful timing as we have 
started doing a lot more cooking on session. 

Every day on session process scone making is available so 
the new oven has already been put through it’s paces and is churning out beautifully cooked 
scones. Shared pizza lunch’s at the end of session are also very popular. 

Being able to store food safely through the week is also a game changer in terms of the ways we 
can support our whanau . Thank you in particular to Ruth at the 4 Square and Jill for being the 
driving forces behind this. 

You really are amazing 
people.
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Wakefield Village Kindergarten
     by Maretta Burbidge

We have had another wonderful month at Wakefield Village Kindergarten. We celebrated 
Book Week in lots of creative ways, we made our own Hungry Caterpillars and Gruffalos, 
we read so many books and retold stories. We enjoyed our story time at Wakefield School 
Library with Kathy. Sophus from the Tasman 
District Library visited us and read some fun 
stories. We also dressed up as our favourite 
book character and joined Wakefield School 
in their book parade.

We are currently taking enrolments for 2024 so 
pop in for a visit if you are looking for a space 
for your special little person – we offer 18 
hours free* for 2 year olds and 30 hours free* 
for 3-5 year olds (T&C apply). You can find us 
at 20 Whitby Way, next to the Villa Café.
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    by Terry Ryan

A trawl through the WAKEFIELD BOWLING CLUB’S Centennial Magazine,1911-2011, highlights how times have changed over the years. 
From wooden bowls, semi-formal attire (jackets and ties!), uneven playing surface (by today’s standards); bowls in Wakefield have gone 
from strength to strength.
 
The Club currently has one of the best natural turf greens in the Tasman District, as well as having one of the better artificial greens, which 
allows for year-round play. Club roll ups take place on Mondays and Fridays during the winter months while most Wednesdays the Club 
hosts visitors from surrounding clubs to play for trophies and prizes, donated by a willing bunch of sponsors.

On Saturday 12th the George Lines Open triples was played and the winners; Stu Peterson, Linda Sisterton and Bruce Smith are pictured 
with the trophy which was presented by Heather Lines. The three winners were all former members of the Wakefield Bowling Club.

The trophy was 
named after a 
former member, 
George Lines who 
put considerable 
time and effort into 
making the Club 
what it is today. 

The  C lub  now 
boas ts  a  ba r, 
d in ing  room and 
modern  k i t chen 
wh ich  can  be 
h i red  ou t  f o r 
p r i va te ,  pub l i c , 
and  co rpo ra te 
even ts . 

If you’re interested 
in obtaining more 
information. 

Check out our Facebook page or phone the Club 03 5418556 or email 
wakefieldbowlssecretary@gmail.com

Wakefield Bowling Club

Live Well, Stay Well 

Tuesday 26 September 2023  9.45am—11am 
Speaker: Megan Riddell  

Project Lead for  

Home Share for Her 
Helping local women in the current  

housing shortage  

Venue: Wakefield Fire Brigade,  
Pigeon Valley Road, Wakefield 

 
For information contact Sandra  027 6099202, 
Sonja 027 3740500 or   Christine 027 677 0080 

 

Tuesday 12 September at The Villa 9.45am 
with optional ride into Nelson on e-bus at 
10.57am; 10 October at the Villa 9.45am 

Waimea South
Historical Society

Incorporated 1981

Explore the
past with us

www.waisouth.wordpress.com
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Services include

Skin treatments, Spray Tanning, 

Waxing, Tinting, Manicures and Pedicures

Enquire about group bookings for a girly catchup

Gift vouchers available

By appointment only

Come and relax at the salon that is.... 

all about you
103 Wakefield-Kohatu Highway
www.allaboutyoubeauty.co.nz

Mobile: 027 6143 298

 
 

  Rural and Residen�al Fencing   Decks   
  Sheds   Pergolas   Retaining Walls   

 

Call or email today for a free quote 

021 193 6331 
info@fenceworxfoxhill.com  

www.fenceworxfoxhil l .com 

Check out what my clients have to say at 
www.nelsontravelbroker.co.nz

Phone: 03 541 8417 or 021 545 799
Email: sue@nelsontravelbroker.co.nz

A proud member of Travel Connections NZ Limited.

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 

 

NEW ADDRESS: 38 ARTILLERY PLACE, RICHMOND.  
Open 7 Days a Week 

Ph: 03 5442076 or 03 5448662 

Email: info@baylandscapes.co.nz 

www.baylandscapes.co.nz 

Courtesy Trailers available. 

We Sell:

•  Compost
•  Soil
•  Potting mixes
•  Gravel
•  Bark
•  Shrubs
•  Bedding plants
•  House plants
•  Planter boxes
•  Fertilisers
•  Heaps more!
•  Great prices
•  Locally made or 
    sourced
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Higgins Heritage Park Happenings
     by David Win

Where has the year gone?  Our Higgins Heritage Park Community Craft 
Fair on the 2nd of January 2024 is just around the corner. Have you 
booked your site yet?
 
Our next open days are: 17 Sept, 1 Oct, 15 Oct, 5 Nov, 19 Nov, 3 Dec

Our heritage machinery story this month is about our 14 HP Marshall Dredger 
Boiler. This unfortunately did not pass certification this month and therefore is 
in need of a refurbishment – translated, “an expensive overhaul (any donations 
greatly appreciated)”. 
Our team are preparing a smaller unit as an interim measure to keep the steam machinery going for this season. 

The operational steam driven machines on display at the park include: 
1.  Large Tangy horizonal steam engine, built in the UK. Ran the Karamea Dairy factory.
2.  Small Tangy horizonal steam engine, built in the UK. Runs the A&T Burt pump via a flat belt. Pump was built in New Zealand in 1880.
3.  Tangy horizonal steam engine pump, built in the UK.
4.  Bryan Donkin horizonal engine, built in the UK.
5.  Bryan Donkin horizonal engine. This engine drives the old workshop machine tools.
6.  Josehp Evens horizonal steam driven pump. Built in the UK
7.  Lee Howl horizonal steam driven pump. Built in the UK.
8.  Anderson vertical steam engine. Operated milking plant on a farm in Maruia area.
9.  S Kirkpatrick and Co Ltd. Horizonal steam engine. Ran the Nelson jam 
factory plant.
10. Anchor Foundry horizonal steam engine. Built in Nelson.
11.Weir Steam Pump. Built in the UK. Used for boiler feed water make up.

The Marshall Dredger Boiler, number 33195 was made at the Marshall, Sons 
& Co factory in Gainsborough, Lincolnshire, UK.  In 1900 it was registered with 
the official New Zealand boiler number SD10018 by the Southland District 
Marine Department. 

The first NZ owner was the Waikara Forks Gold Company. Gold had been 
discovered in the north-east Gore area. Over 1 million pounds of gold was 
reportedly recovered between 1897 and 1926 from the area.

The second owner was a Gore identity, Adam Speden. The Otago Daily Times, issue 20014, 3 February 1927, page 10 wrote “Fingers 
Severely Injured” “Man and Boy Suffer”, that “A man named Adam Speden, a well-known Gore building contractor, was holding on to one 
of the (Earnslaw’s) iron stanchions on the aft of the ship with his left hand, and as the steamer listed against one of the piles of the wharf, 
Speden’s four fingers were caught”.

Other owners of the Dredger Boiler were:  •  Patrick’s Soap Works in Christchurch with the boiler being operated at 120psi until 1977 when 
the plant was then shut down.•  Steam Scene at McLeans Island Christchurch •  Harry Holmwood Museum at Patons Rock, Golden Bay
•  Pigeon Valley Steam Museum since 2013.
Photo - middle right - Len, Hartley & Gary preparing the 1947 AG Price portable boiler as an interim replacement to keep the steam going! 

www.higginsheritagepark.co.nz     
Email: info@higginsheritagepark.co.nz    
Follow us on Facebook
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Wakefield Toy Library
    by CharlotteThynne

At this months meeting the Wakefield Community Toy Library committee made the draw for the four Wakefield Pub vouchers. All paid 
up members for the coming year were in to win! 

Congratulations Briana Gate, Jess McKay, Leanne Hough and Dave Mackenzie, we’ll be getting your vouchers to you. 

Thank you to everyone who has signed up for another year of fun and community at the Wakefield Toy Library. The Toy Library really is 
an asset to our community and an incredible support for our tamariki in their all important world of play.

Thank you also to the Wakefield Hotel for your generous support.  

Does your place need a spruce up? 
Or are you preparing to sell and need to get 'sale ready' ?
We offer the following property maintenance services:
- Decks 
- Fences 
- Water Blasting 
- Painting 
- Tiling 
- Odd jobs and more 
Call today on 021 0832 0013

 

ART EXPO  
SATURDAY 14TH OCTOBER 

Wakefield Village Hall     10 am ‐ 2pm 
a wide range of paintings for sale 

plus 

POTTERY 
crafted/fired by Avis Blowers  & 

Maureen’s team @ Hope ‐ Craft Pottery 

Wakefield’s BIG BAKEUP Crew 

 Fiona’s KAURANGI NATURAL SKIN CARE 
Jan’s CRAFTED VEGE BAGS 

 

 

 

       
         
           Come and join the ladies Craft Group 
                  held on Wednesday mornings  
               in the Fire Brigade Supper Room 
                            Pigeon Valley Road 
                               9.00am - 12pm 
 
     Bring any project - sewing, knitting, crochet.                   
  Learn to knit or crochet or just come for a look 
           and join us for tea, coffee and company.  
                         Small donation 
 
    For more information phone Judy on 5418342 
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Psst!
Have You
Heard?
More and more locals are choosing
Ed Thynne Hearing.

“After trying hearing aids many years ago, 
which didn’t work, I was amazed at the 
difference hearing aids from Ed made. Sound 
was rich and full without being overwhelming” 

    -Peter, Tasman

Email: ed@edthynnehearing.co.nz
Web: edthynnehearing.co.nz

Call: 03 526 8221

Visiting Wakefield Health Centre fortnightly 

Proudly 100% Kiwi owned and operated

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

O u r  t e a m  c a n  p r o v i d e  a  f i n a l  f a r e w e l l  w h i c h  
i s  a s  u n i q u e  a s  t h e  i n d i v i d u a l .   We  c a n  g u i d e  
y o u  t h r o u g h  t h e  c h o i c e s  a n d  t a k e  c a r e  o f  a l l  

t h e  d e t a i l s .   
We  a r e  N e l s o n ’ s  o n l y  l o c a l l y  o w n e d  a n d   

I n d e p e n d e n t   f u n e r a l  h o m e  p r o v i d i n g   
a f f o r d a b l e ,  p r o f e s s i o n a l  a n d  u n i q u e   

f a r e w e l l s  t o  l o v e d  o n e s .  
 

Our family caring for your family  

03 546 5700 - 24 Hours 

s h o n e a n d s h i r l ey.c o . n z  

“...for all creatures great & small...”

Ph 541 8974
info@tcvet.co.nz  *  www.tcvet.co.nz

Edward Street, Wakefield

Head office 35 McGlashen Avenue, Richmond

544 1200 24 hours 

HOURS: 
Monday 8.30 – 5.00 with Brenda consulting all day
Tuesday 8.30 – 5.00 with Brenda - morning consults only
Wednesday 8.30 – 12 Nurse only
Thursday  8.30 – 5.00 with Paula – morning consults only
Friday 8.30 – 12.00 Nurse only
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Community Notices

A small enthusiastic & supportive group exchanging ideas 

 

Join our group in the warm supper room this winter  

Wakefield Village Hall 
 

THURSDAY   9.30 am-noon 
 

Bring your 

Pencils, Paint & Pastels 
 

$4 donation per session 
 

 

Everyone Welcome. All levels of interest 
 

For more information contact Joyce 03-5418832 

 

 

 

 

The Waimea South Historical Society Inc 

We invite interested people to our meeting on  

Tuesday September 26th  at 1.30pm.   

This will be held at the Holy Trinity Community Centre  

27 Dorset St Richmond.  

 Our speaker will be Dr Mike Johnston, historian, researcher and author 
with his latest book  

“Aorere Gold” The history of the Golden Bay goldfields 1856-1863 

 For non members there will be a charge of $5.  

If more detail needed please text or call 021 542338 

 

GALA

Saturday 6 nov 
3-6.30pm



Community Classifieds
FREE 				    June
2-seat settee suitable for verandah or 
sun-porch. Phone Peter 541 8863

FOR SALE			   June
Malmo 100% wool new carpet offcut, 
5.5m x 1.5m. 
Colour is Budapest (creamy coloured), 
style is Danube.  $150
Phone 027 286 0530

WORK WANTED			  June
Self employed Wakefield based builders 
labourer.
Available for any casual or part time work 
with or for a builder.
Own tools and vehicle. 
Plenty of experience on tools. 
Honest and reliable.
Please phone Jolly 027 309 0952

FOR SALE - FIREWOOD		  June
Firewood dry split gum, pine, douglas fir.
Also bundles of sawn slabs
Ring Rich Kelly 027 4434 105 

NEEDED - GARAGE		  July
Looking for a spare garage or lockup in 
this area for a young car enthusiast to work 
detailing & restoration to vehicles.   
Please call 027 257 9009.

FOR SALE     			   July
1 x Chiminea $60 ono
1 x  6 burner double hood BBQ $150 ono
1x Tropical Fish Aquarium Aqua one 980 
complete with accessories $ 450 ono

Wakefield area
Phone 021 450 591

FOR SALE		                March
Firewood old mans pine 120 a cubic meter
Wakefield area

Phone Karen 541 8979 or 022 065 6075

FOR SALE     			   June
4-and-a-half-year-old Romney Ram, 
good worker, friendly-ish.
$120. 
Phone 027 2777450. 
Can deliver locally.

Spring Grove Church of Christ   
Main Road, Spring Grove

Worship and Communion Sundays 10am 
You are welcome to attend

Who is Jesus?

"But what about you?" he asked.  "Who do you say that I am?"
Peter answered, "God's Messiah"

Luke Ch 9 vs 20 (NIV)

FOR SALE		                       May
Various items of furniture;
king-size single bed, near new
bookcase 185cm x 90 cm
stereo, radio/tape/disc
fridge/freezer 143 cm tall 
small desk with drawers. 
For inspection any time, ring 541 9635

FOR SALE		                       May
1959 Morris Minor, 64 years old, rego on 
hold. Been under cover for the last 10 years.
Ph 541 8612

Quantity of native timbers, suitable for craft 
work, all well seasoned, Ph 541 8612

TUTORING - Years 0 - 8
25 years of teaching experience

Based in Wakefield
Please call 021 124 3254

WAKEFIELD ANGLICAN 
COMMUNITY LUNCHES

The monthly Community Lunches held in the Worship Cen-
tre, 

will be on the 3rd Thursday of each month at 12 noon, 
from February until November. 

Welcome to any who would like to attend 
and enjoy a meal and fellowship. 

It is helpful if those wishing to attend 
phone Liz Massey 021 1850 168 

the previous Monday. Otherwise just turn up.

Lunch dates are: 

WSeptember 21
October 19

November 16



In the event of an emergency, your first task is to ensure the safety of your own home, family and neighbours.  Once you have attended to 
this, if you have specialised skills/ equipment, and/or feel you can assist others; or require assistance yourself, please make your way to 
the Welfare Centre which will be at the St Johns Worship Centre in Edward Street [unless notified otherwise].  

Please note that the existence of a Welfare Centre does not absolve each individual from their responsibility to be personally prepared.  
You should ensure that you have your own survival kit in place, and that you are able to be fully self sufficient for at least three days.

In the event of an emergency, for urgent public messages, tune in to:  
More FM 94.1, Classic Hits 89.8, Fresh FM 95.4

Rutherford Memorial Hall
658 Wakefield-Kohatu Highway, Foxhill

Sue White 027 474 6324
www.lordrutherfordhall.org.nz

 
Higgins Heritage Park

Secretary: David Win 027 631 6786
info@higginsheritagepark.co.nz

Higgins Park Community Fair
David & Diane Win 544 7096

info@higginsheritagepark.co.nz

Rural Ramblers
Carolyn Mason  541 9200

Spring Grove Drill Hall
C Stratford 542 3992

Totaradale Golf Club
Sue James 541 8030 totaradalegc@gmail.com

Wakefield Anglican Church 
St Johns on the hill

Traditional Service:  9.00am 
1st & 3rd Sunday of each month

The Worship Centre
Informal Service:  10.30am every Sunday
Ph 541 8883 wakefieldanglican@xtra.co.nz

St Johns Worship Centre
Bookings Nigel Massey 027 243 1207

Wakefield  Community  Library
Wendy Gibbs  541 8490

Pam Dick 541 8392
Hours - Tues 10.30 -11.30am

Friday - 2.30 - 4pm
(When library is not open book returns 

can be left at Hair Raisers Salon)

Wakefield  Football  Club (Seniors)
wakefieldfootballclub@gmail.com

Waimea Plains Football Club (Juniors)
waimeaplainsfootballclub@gmail.com

Wakefield  Medical Centre
541 8911

Wakefield Pharmacy
541 8418

Wakefield  Playcentre
Contact:  027 880 2800

Wakefield  Volunteer  Fire Brigade
CFO Blair Hall 027 405 4280

DCFO Dot Ashton 027 543 0529

Willowbank Heritage Village
willowbank2002@gmail.com

Community Directory
Marlborough Nelson Marine 

Radio Assn
Adrian Mullan 021 118 4832

www.mmr.org.nz

NZ Postcard Society Inc
Evie South  541 8980 or 027 907 2879

Richmond Lions - Wakefield Rep
Sue Burrowes 541 9689 or 027 364 0773

Spring Grove Church of Christ
Meet Sundays 10am

info.springgrovechurch@gmail.com

Waimea South Historical Society
Yvonne Tye  021 542 338

Wakefield Bowling Club
Phone club rooms on 541 8556 

(Please leave message if 
answerphone comes on).
www.wakefieldbowls.co.nz

Wakefield Brightwater Book Club
Sue McAuley 544 7325

sue.mcauley@ncc.govt.nz
Meets last Wed of every month

Wakefield Community Council
Julian Eggers 027 771 8556

eggers213@gmail.com

Wakefield Preschool
Contact: 541 8086

Wakefield School PTA
ptawakefield@gmail.com

Wakefield  Tennis  Club
Ngaire Calder  027 279 9938

www.caldertennis.co.nz

Wakefield  Village  Hall
Amby Cowe

ambynz@hotmail.com
541 8869

Window on Wakefield
Articles & Content - 541 9005

Sonia Emerson

Window on Wakefield
Advertising - 541 9641

Genie & Lindsay Bradley

Wakefield  School
Edward  Street   541 8332

Justice of the Peace
Katie Greer

Ph 021 547 756

Country Players (Drama)
Jen Amosa 541 8139 

enquiries@countryplayers.org.nz
www.countryplayers.wordpress.com

Nelson Vintage Engine &
Machinery Club

 Allan  027 319 7427

Pinegrove Kindergarten
03 542 3447

Rural Women
Diane Higgins 03 542 4388

St Joseph’s Catholic Church
Mass - 2nd Saturday each month

Parish Priest Seth Pijfers  544 8987

Taoist Tai Chi
Deb Knapp 022 083 9332

Waimea  Sheepdog Trial Club
Sally Powell 021 773 461
Email: sally@tcvet.co.nz

Waimea Area Quilters 
Kay Norgate 021 0811 4860
Marilyn Gibbs 03 541 8435 

marilyn.gibbs72@gmail.com

Wakefield Book Group 
Mahala White - 541 8933 or 
Chrissy Harris - 541 9596

Wakefield  Bush  Restoration Soc Inc
Evie South  541 8980 or 027 907 2879

Plunket Nelson Area Office
For appointments etc 539 5200

Wakefield  School/ Community  
Swimming  Pool

Karyn Young 021 112 4203
Libby Thomson 027 541 8202

Target Shooting Wakefield
targetshootingwakefield@gmail.com

Holly Gibbons 022 406 1674

Wanderers Sports Club
027 714 6160

jimmy@wandererssports.co.nz

Wakefield  Toy  Library
Saturday  9.30-11.30am

wakefieldtoylibrary@gmail.com

Wakefield Art Group
Thursdays 9.30am - 12pm

Alison 541 8822

NELSON TASMAN

CIVIL DEFENCE - WAKEFIELD AREA COMMUNITY RESPONSE

AED DEFIBRILLATOR LOCATIONS - AVAILABLE 24/7

Wakefield Four Square, Wakefield Bowling Club, Wakefield Football Club, Highfield Farm, Kohatu Flat Rock Cafe, Old Tadmor Store, 
Dovedale Hall, 29 Moonlight Road Glenhope, Corner of Totara View Road and Kilkenny Place, Corner of Martin Ave and Lord Auckland 
Road, Southfuels Spring Grove, Belgrove Cafe and Bar [what was], Lake Rotoiti Fire Station, Golden Downs Golf Club, Totaradale Golf Club.



welcomerealestate.co.nz

elcome

With 16 years of experience,  extensive local market knowledge, 
and a passion for keeping humanity within the real estate industry –  
it’s now time for me to have my own brand.

Introducing...

WELCOME REAL ESTATE
I might have a different look, and a different name – but one thing 
remains the same – I am still me!

Wendy Pearson
021567722
wendy@welcomerealestate.co.nz

Sarah Robb
0278821994
sarah@welcomerealestate.co.nz


